Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Inwood Consulting Engineers, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, December 15, 2016, 2:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m., Open House; presentation: continuous loop throughout open house

PLACE: Flagler Beach City Hall, 105 S. 2nd Street, Flagler Beach, Florida 32136
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED:
Financial Management No.: 440557-1
Project Description: State Road A1A Long-Term Improvements Feasibility Study from south of S. 28th Street to south of Osprey Drive

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) will hold a public meeting to address long-term improvement strategies being developed as part of a feasibility study for the section of State Road (SR) A1A from south of S. 28th Street to south of Osprey Drive in Flagler County.
The study, which builds on the recently constructed short-term improvements, is evaluating a range of long-term improvement options for SR A1A. The study is being conducted in association with the US Army Corps of Engineers, US Fish and Wildlife Service, National Marine Fisheries Service, Florida Department of Environmental Protection and the Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission. Ultimately, the study will conclude with a range of options that will be further assessed by local, state and federal agencies.
The purpose of the public meeting is to present initial findings related to existing and future conditions and to receive input from interested stakeholders.
Persons desiring to submit written statements in place of or in addition to oral statements may do so at the meeting or by sending them to Amy Sirmans, FDOT Project Manager, 719 South Woodland Boulevard, DeLand, FL 32720, Amy.Sirmans@dot.state.fl.us.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons wishing to express their concerns relative to FDOT compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting: Jennifer Smith, FDOT District Five Title VI Coordinator, (386)943-5367, Jennifer.Smith2@dot.state.fl.us.

Persons with disabilities who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act or persons who require translation services, free of charge, should contact: Ms. Laura Clark, (407)971-8850, LClark@inwoodinc.com, at least seven (7) days prior to the meeting. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact us by using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information about the project, you may contact: Amy Sirmans, FDOT Project Manager, (386)943-5404, Amy.Sirmans@dot.state.fl.us.
